


Materials and Methods 

Forty four female "Zika" hybrid ra:b:bits were used. The does were 
inseminated four times at 42 day interVals. Four treatment groups 
were established with weaning taking ~lace at 25, 28, 31, or 35 
days pf age. on the average, each we~ing age group included 29 
litters with a total of 237 offspring. Animals were kept in three 
houses in wire cages (50 x 70 cm, width x length, i.e., 3500 cm2). 
The same cage type was used for does and growing rabbits. The off
sprin9 was kept with the doe in the s~e cage until weaning, after 
which the young rabbits were transferred to the growing house, 
where a temperatura of 22° e was maintained. Growing rabbits were 
kept in groups of eight animals per caqe until 42 days of age when 
group'size was reduced to four per cag~. Sexes were intermingled. 

Does and qrowing rabbits were fed ad libitum the same commercial 
diet for rabbits containing 19% crude protein and 15.6% crude 
fibra. During the suckling period, yo~ rabbits had free access 
to the feeder of the does. Water was allowed ad libitum with 
nipple drinkers. 

Live-weight of young rabbits was individually measured at birth 
and 25, 28, 31, 35, 39, 42, 56, and 70 days of age when the off
spring was slauqhtered. Food consumption was recordad at the same 
intervals. For technical reasons foel>d intake during the pre
weaning period was measured for both does and kits. Accordingly, 
feed conversion was calculated as follows: 
(1) Combinad feed conversion: food consumed by the kits and the 

doe between two parturitionsj weight gain of the kits. 
(2) Feed conversion of the kits: food conaumed by the kits from 

weaning/ weigbt gain of the kits. 

For technical reasons the experimental does were assigned to three 
blocks and inseminations were conducted at 2-week intervals. 
Acconiingly, parturitions occurred on f!leveral dates. The effect of 
parturition dates was included in the statistical model of tbe 
analysis of variance. 

Resulta 

The development of live-weight of th• kits is shown in Table 1. 
The weaning age exerted no consistent influence on live-weight. 
Tbe ranking between weaning age group$ remained the same from 25 
days of age until 70 days. 

The mean daily weight gains from 1 to 25 days of age of about l3g 
were 'very low (Tabla 2). After 25 day¡s of age daily weight gains 
were superior in suckled kits (weanin~ age qroups 28, Jl,,and 35) 
than ,in those already weaned (weaning age group 25). Apparently, 
growtih intensi ty was depressed by w4aning. This growth depras
sion, however, can be compensated as indicated by the hiqbe&t 
daily weight gains (36 to 43 days of age) achieved by the kits of 
the early weaning age (25 days). 
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required 2.55 kg food per kg weight gain between 26 and 35 days, 
while late weaned kits (35 days) only required 2.20 kg during the 
same time (with the does' food consumption included). For feed 
conversion between 36 and 43 days of age, however, ranking of 
weaning age groups was completely reversed with best performances 
in the early weaned group (25 days) and worst in the late weaned 
group (35 days). Between 44 and 70 days of age feed conversion was 
considerably deteriorated. Differences between weaning age groups, 
however, were not consistent. The feed conversion calculated for 
the entire experimental priod (26 to 70 days of age) shows that 
the choice of weaning age had no significant influence on the 
total food consumption (combined food intake of does and kits) 
required for rabbit meat production. 

Discussion 

The different length of suckling period resulted in differences in 
live-weight development in the young rabbits which were soon com
pensated. By day 42 only minar differences in live-weight were 
found that remained small until slaughter. These results are in 
agreement with reports by Schlolaut and Lange (1971), Bednarz and 
Frindt (1978), Chen et al. (1978), Sinkovics et al. (1980) and De 
Blas et al. (1981). In contrast, higher final live-weights were 
found in offspring weaned at later ages (Adám et al., 1986). 

In the present study results for weaning age group 31 deviated 
from expectation for several traits (Tables 1-5). This was appar
ently due to several does randomly assigned to the group with good 
reproductiva performances but retardad growth of offspring. Since 
25 offspring were evaluated per doe in each treatment such random 
maternal effects might strongly bias the results. 

With regard to total food consumption (combined food intake of doe 
and kits) the present results are completely opposite to the pre
vailing conception (Table 5). contrary to expectation, feed con
version was deteriorated in the early weaning group (25 days) but 
not in the groups with extended suckling period. Between 36 and 43 
days of age early weaning age groups had improved feed conver
sions. Shortly after weaning feed conversion was deteriorated for 
all weaning ages when based on food intake of both does and kits. 
This is contrary to expectation, since favorable feed conversion 
ratios were found in kits shortly after weaning (Table 4). The bad 
feed conversion calculated from the combined food intake of does 
and kits (Table 5) is due to the high food intake of the lactating 
females in relation to the prior milk yield. Accordingly, feed 
conversion after weaning is influenced simultaneously by two 
effects: (1) decreased weight gain of the kits due to weaning and 
(2) high food intake of the doe surpassing the maintenance 
requirement considerably. Al though all weaning age groups were 
equally influenced by both effects, mainly the early weaned kits 
(25 days) were affected. Apparently, the surplus food intake of 
the early weaned does (25 days) compares with the increased food 
consumption required for higher milk production in the later 
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weaned does, thus levelling differences between treatment groups 
when the total period (25 to 70 days of age) is considerad. 

The present results indicate that under a breeding scheme of 42 
days the choice of the weaning age is of minor importance with 
regard to total food consumption required for rabbit meat produc
tion. Instead, weaning age can be determinad considering other 
criterias such as space availability in the doe•s cage, vitality 
of the kits or energy balance of the doe. 
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